
 
 
 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 REGION IX 

Underground Storage Tank Program Office 
           75 Hawthorne Street (WST-8) 

 San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
 
 

IN REPLY REFER TO WST-8 
AND SITE #COR-037 
Certified Mail: Z 745 799 747 

 
 
Mr. Kevin Uden 
Assistant Superintendent 
Parker Unified School District #27 
P. O. Box 1089 
Parker, AZ   85344 
 
Dear Mr. Uden: 
 

The Environmental Protection Agency has received the tank removal report dated July 
16,1998 prepared by IHI Environmental for the removal of three underground storage tanks 
(USTs) at the bus barn of the Parker Unified School District #27, located in Parker, Arizona, on 
land of the Colorado River Tribes. 
 

Analytical results from samples taken below the tank bottoms indicate no soil 
contamination above tribal established action levels.  Approximately ten cubic yards of soil, 
discolored by hydrocarbon stains, has been separated and placed on plastic liners for land 
farming. 
 

The information submitted has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this site, where 
three USTs were removed on June 2, 1998.  This site does not appear to pose a current threat 
to human health and the environment.  EPA is not requiring further action at this time. 
 

Please call Walt Guggenheimer at (415) 744-2094, if you have questions or need 
more information. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Lester Kaufman, Chief 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Allen J. Anspach, Bureau of Indian Affairs 

Butch Creamer, Indian Health Service 
Conner Byestewa Jr., Colorado River Indian Tribes 

 



 
  
 ATTACHMENT: LIST OF CONTACTS 
 
 
 
 
Allen J. Anspach, Superintendent 
Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Route 1, Box 9C 
Parker AZ  85344                           (520) 669-7111 
 
Butch Creamer 
Indian Health Service 
Route 1, Box 12 
Parker, AZ  85344       (520)669-2137 
 
Connor Byestewa Jr. EPO 
Environmental Agency Office 
Colorado River Indian Tribes 
Route 1, Box 23B 
Parker, AZ   85344       (520) 662-4336 
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